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 PARADISE IRRIGATION DISTRICT 
                     

"Paradise Irrigation District (PID) is dedicated to the business of producing and delivering a safe, 
dependable supply of quality water in an efficient, cost effective manner with service that meets 
or exceeds the expectation of our customers." 
 
Please consider how this agenda item relates to our mission. 

 
TO: Board of Directors 
 

FROM: Kevin Phillips, Interim District Manager 
 
DATE: May 16, 2018 
 

RE: Reconsideration of the Division of Boating and Waterways Grant 
Agreement C4123010 for the North Lake Boat Launching Facility 
Project No. 1083 

 5/16/18 Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
 
The District received a $670,000 grant for the North Lake Boat Launching Facility from 
the State of California Natural Resources Agency; Department of Parks and Recreation; 
Division of Boating and Waterways (DBW). The District executed a Grant Agreement on 
June 3, 2015.  
 
At a Regular Board meeting on August 16, 2017, staff asked for authorization to send a 
formal request to the Division of Boating and Waterways (DBW) to relocate the grant 
funded site from Boat Launch No. 2 to Boat Launch Ramp No. 1, and move forward with 
the project as generally depicted in a planning exhibit prepared by DBW (see 
attachment).  
 
The Board of Directors decided to delay moving forward because it had concerns and 
questions relative to many conditions in the agreement. The Board appointed an Ad 
Hoc Committee to review the agreement further and prepare a list concerns for District 
legal counsel review and comment. A list dated October 24, 2017 was prepared and 
sent to DBW requesting consideration and response. 
 
The District received a DBW response on April 17, 2018 in conjunction with the 
California State Department of Parks and Recreation’s legal division. See attachment. 
The Ad Hoc committee, District counsel and the Interim District Manager met on May 
10, 2017 to discuss the DBW response letter. The committee does not recommend 
moving forward with the grant as previously recommended by staff for the following 
reasons: 
 
1. The 20-year term of the agreement does not allow the District to opt out once the 

project moves forward;  
2. Once grant funds are paid, no termination is allowed unless all the funds are repaid 

to DBW; and 
3. The facility must be operated in accordance with the agreement for the 20-year 

term. 
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The DBW has not dispersed any part or advanced any grant funds for the project to 
date.   
 
Pursuant to the Grant Agreement Exhibit B; Article 21 – Termination, the Department of 
Parks and Recreation may terminate the Agreement without cause upon a thirty 
calendar days advance written notice by the District. 
 
The following motion is recommended: 
 
“I move to authorize the Interim District Manager to send written notice prepared by the 
District’s legal counsel to the Department of Parks and Recreation; Division of Boating 
and Waterways that requests termination of Grant Agreement No. C41223010; Project 
# 1083 pursuant to Exhibit B; Article 21 – Termination. 
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